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The Editor is Dean Mueller-Davies, 127 Craigmoor Avenue, Bournemouth. BH8 9LT 

07754455276 or e-mail davdee46@gmail.com 

Articles for the October issue must be with me by 10am, 23rd  November. 

Next Committee meeting is on 28th November. 
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Chairman’s Welcome 

Well the DA camping season has come to a close but I am sat in the sunshine writing these notes 

at Norden Farm, Corfe Castle where we have a rally next October. We have just been talking to a 

Frenchman who Colin made a coffee for. He is a mathematics teacher from Bretagne. He has 

travelled by ferry to Plymouth, travelling with a small tent and backpack on his bike. His aim on this 

trip was to spend 9 days travelling up to Ilfracombe and then across to Portsmouth. Then back by 

ferry to Caen or St Malo. He did the same trip last year but in reverse from Portsmouth to 

Plymouth. We conversed in French & English which is good. I need to brush up on the French as 

our daughter Lisa moves to Etusson in France on 31st October and I will need to speak a bit of the 

lingo when we go and stay. There were quite a few tents on site with families enjoying the sunny 

weather. It is a good site as toilets, showers and a playpark for the children and a bus stop 

outside. We need to think about people’s requirements when we book future sites. 

I would like to thank Marian/Alan Bown, Sue/Kevin Tye for stewarding during October. It has been 

a mixed season for camping weather wise & I hope that next year we do not have to cancel meets 

due to adverse weather or for lack of stewards. The 2019 sites list is in Pickets post and on the 

website. Please if you can help steward a weekend rally, please contact Marian & put your names 

forward. If you have not stewarded before and want to know what is involved please contact 

myself or Marian. We are hoping to organise an informal get together for current and new 

stewards hopefully at the Easter meet, so we can go through paperwork, equipment & payment to 

the site owner. 

It is sad to hear of the passing of Marion Evans. She was a very hardworking D.A. member and 

was very passionate about New Forest D.A. Our condolences have been sent to her family in 

Australia. 

We have 50 people going to the Christmas Carvery. There will be the last fundraising raffle for my 

Chairman’s charity and any donations of prizes would be most welcome. We have singer for 2 x 

45minute slots & time for chatting with friends. We will have the usual Christmas card boxes to put 

your friend’s cards in for distribution. PLEASE put YOUR NAME on reverse of envelope in case 

the person you are sending to is not there. They can then be returned to you for posting. 

Please get your dinner dance (2nd March) bookings forms in as soon as you can. 

As you are aware, we have a new treasurer starting in January. Also John Tompsett has agreed to 

be our auditor for another year. We would however like a second auditor for back up next year 

with the potential to take on the position in 2020. Please contact me if interested. 

Previously mentioned, we are looking for new committee members to replace those who are 

standing down in March. There is a nomination form in this Pickets post. Please fill in and return to 

Dee Tester our secretary by 6th January. We especially need a THS Officer to shadow Janet as 

she is only going to do the THS job for one more year. Also we are looking for a PRO who can use 

the computer to help publicise the D.A (only basic skills needed) & liaise with the webmaster to 

promote our weekend rallies on Facebook. 

Anyone interested in joining the committee & would like to attend our next meeting on 28th 

November at Bearwood Community Hall as an observer, please contact Dee or myself. We now 

only have 8 meetings a year and usually finish by 9.30pm. 

 

 



 

 

Important Information  

Please read page 2 of your November magazine. The January, February & March editions of the 

magazine will have a separate Out & About supplement for meets and THSs. Members who are 

NOT on committee will have to OPT IN to keep receiving these. PLEASE REMEMBER TO DO 

THIS. Featured events will still be in the main magazine. The intention is to free up space for 

social camping (weekend rallies/THSs). In order for this to be successful we need to be taking 

photos and doing write ups of events to go to the magazine publisher. Hopefully some people will 

see what they are missing out on. 

Youth 

2 of our Youth Rebecca Tye & Connor Hansford have passed their youth tests. We congratulate 

them both. This means that they can now camp on their own at reduced rate until age 21 & then 

apply for senior youth membership at a reduced cost until age 30. 

Parents 

If you have a 12 year old or over – You can apply for their FREE youth membership. See details in 

club magazine. They will need their membership card in order to take their youth test at a later 

date. 

Reminder 

To get Pickets post by email or post you must register every year. The form for next year 

will appear in the December Pickets Post. Payment with the slip will be required for postal 

copy. 

Next Committee meeting is WEDNESDAY 28th NOVEMBER 

 

Look forward to see many of you at the Christmas carvery function. 

Heather Brown 

Chairman New Forest D.A. 

Email chair@newforestda.com or call 01202 382778/07763332132 

 

 

 

Sandyballs, Fordingbridge 

Wef from 1 November, Sandyballs is not taking any bookings for touring vans.  All the touring 

pitches are being converted to static vans and lodges. 
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THE THREE Bs: BREAMORE, BIRCHWOOD & BAGWELL 

 

With three NFDA sites operating simultaneously, it was always going to be a 

challenge to find enough units to fill a weekend meet that had the highest tariff; and 

so it proved to be. 

The journey to Weymouth on the Thursday afternoon set the tone, with a very strong 

headwind almost stopping the motorhome whilst climbing the hill on the A354 from 

Dorchester to Weymouth. Having crested the summit and taking advantage of the 

long downhill section, we were greeted by large warning signs announcing severe 

storms overnight (yet another B – Storm Bronagh!) and advice to drive with extra 

care and caution. 

The site receptionist was extremely helpful and provided plenty of information 

including menus for the Red Barn. [We patronised the Red Barn on Saturday evening, 

finding the food to be hot, plentiful and good value.] The view down through to the 

beach and sea in itself made the trip worthwhile and with an air of optimism we 

proceeded to set up the rally field called The Grove. There were more than enough 

hook-ups, each having four provisions. 

That night the predicted storm came through; the gusts of wind were strong enough 

to fold up the table that had been left outside. Friday morning saw the site ready to 

receive guests and it was now just a waiting game. By lunchtime 4 units had checked 

in. Mid-afternoon saw sleek units with gleaming white bodywork arrive one after the 

other and set up in the middle of the field without once reporting to the stewards, 

despite the notices! They were approached by the steward, clipboard in hand, and 

when asked for their ID cards etc. the only response was a refusal. Eventually, all the 

seagulls decided they had had enough and left … 

Later on Friday afternoon the storm clouds gathered again; strong winds prevailed 

and heavy rain fell for the rest of the weekend. Saturday morning saw the start of a 

charity event from the Red Barn and on Sunday an Ironman competition was held 

locally. Personally I think I won that, collecting in all the signs from outside and inside 

the site. Alas, no medal – just two shoes filled with rainwater. 

Having settled the site fees and waved goodbye to the 4 units, we finished packing to 

leave. For us it was our fourth visit to this site which we have always found most 

agreeable. Presumably the weather and the cost had deterred people from attending 

an excellent location. As we left, the sun once again broke through – just as a tease 

of what might have been – leaving the Crazy Golf Pirates hanging their heads in 

disappointment and Moonfleet Manor watching over a magnificent coastline.  

Many thanks to the people who braved the elements and supported this meet.                 

Mike & Marilyn Gower. 



 



 

 



                   

Some of the entrants of the D. A. Feast of lanterns. 

Congratulations to all those that made the effort 


